The Beetown monthly meeting was held on May 5th at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, Supervisors Bart Breuer, and Ned Heubner, Treasurer Susan Mumm, Clerk Sharon Bontreger,  Carter Barr and Gary Mumm Patrolmen.    Residents at Large where:  Kathy Breuer

Park Committee Report:  Kathy Breuer reported that the playground has been finished.  The rubber for the playground was under estimated by approximately half.  Kathy paid for the extra and the park will pay her back.  Currently two fundraisers are being considered.  One of them an ATV/UTV activity.  Two Red Maple trees costing $500 each, will be planted by Grantland Growers and will be guaranteed for 1 year.  Reynolds Electric donated $1,000 for improvement of the park.  They have contracted a welder that will fix the basketball hoop.  Hopefully it will be done for use this season.    The trees are the only thing  left to pay for.   The Bathrooms are no longer usable.  They have been filled with rocks and debris by vandals.  Schmitz can not pump them and no one is going to crawl in and clean them out.  They may have to be removed.

Patrolman Report:  The banks on Congress need some attention as they are starting to erode.  The winter equipment has been cleaned and put away for the summer.  Carter contacted Price equipment for the mower recall.  They will not do the recall repairs.  We purchased it from Hennessey and they will do the recall work it if we bring it in.  The patrolmen will load it in the dump truck.  Carter will meet with Iverson and Fahrner to look at wedging and seal coating for this year.  Tentative roads to work on for this year are Tin Can Lane, Ski Jump, Budworth, Lovers Lane, Slabtown, Center Lane, Dodge and Porters Bridge.  The total bridge repair costs for Bridge resurfacing on University Farm Road and Pigeon River is approximately 100,000 done by Farhner.

Presentation of the bills was made by the clerk.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to pay the monthly bills in the amount of $15,981.03.  The Treasurer reported 138,377.11 in the checkbook as of the 1st of the month.  The chairman called for the clerk to read the minutes of the last meeting.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the minutes as read. 

Discussion was held on the Wisconsin Towns survey to change the laws for Aid from 20ft in length to 14ft.  We have numerous bridges that are 14ft cement box culverts (bridges) A motion was made, seconded and carried to support the change.  Darwin will contact Wisconsin Towns with a letter supporting the change and send a copy to Sharon for the file.

Contracts:  We received the approved LTRIP grant for Short Cut Bridge.  It was accepted with a cost of $80,000.  State funds awarded is $24,273.11 with a balance of $55,726.89.   Because it is a bridge, the county will pay half ($27,863.45) leaving $27,863.45 for us to pay.   A motion was made, seconded and carried to accept the contract.  Bailey Excavating has won the contract for the Bridge replacement for estimating $53,000.  The township will purchase the culverts from the County.  Discussion was held on Comelec.  Sharon has not heard back from them.  They are working on contracts.  

Sharon received a contract from Michael Reuter as our Building Inspector.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to sign the contract.  Sharon will copy and forward to Michael and set it up with the State.

TDS emailed a contract today (May 5th) for Internet and phone service at the hall good for 24 months.  The cost would be $59.98 a month ($720.00 a year) After 24 months the guaranteed cost is voided and the costs likely go up.  The Royal Neighbors Blood Drive would like to have Internet service at the hall.  Bart will ask them if they are willing to pay $15 to 20 extra on their rental to support the service.  We also will raise the rental rate to help cover the costs.  After discussion on the issue, A motion was made, seconded and carried to: Table the decision.

Sharon received a letter from Vilas County asking Cities, Villages, and Towns to joint them in drafting a resolution to send to our representatives to change the levy limit laws.  The board has decided not to participate.

Our full-time patrolman, Carter Barr, handed in his resignation affective June 3rd, 2022.  Discussion was held on earned Annual Leave.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to pay Carter for any remaining Annual leave earned on his last check and accept Carters resignation affective June 3rd, 2022.

Other Business:  The back of the salt shed is full of salt/fines that have been there for years.  We have used enough over the winter to get back to it.  The board feels that we need to move the old so it can be sued this coming year.  There are 3 loads of pure salt on the Front Right side.    We should get by with just purchasing fines this fall to mix with it.

An email was received by Sharon from Charlie Wamsley requesting the State 66ft right-a-way laws on Krogman lane.  His partially visible fence located on Krogman Lane was on Town Right-a-way.   Our Patrolman did not see it laying in the ditch and pushed debris over on it.  Sharon found the information and emailed it to Charlie.  The matter was tabled.

Open book has been set for June 1st 8:00 am to 10:00 am.  June 2, 5:45 pm, meet to adjourn the BOR to June 9th at 6:00 pm.

The monthly meeting for next month was set for June 2nd at 6pm.  The Meeting was adjourned at:  7:55pm


Respectfully submitted:
Sharon Bontreger – Clerk ___________________________________Approved on:   _____________
